
 

  

File No. 22-1168 
 
INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a 
temporary space assignment of the 5th Floor Conference Center at 221 North Figueroa Street for use as 
swing space by the Los Angeles Department of Building and Safety (LADBS). 
 
Recommendation for Council action: 
 
RECEIVE and FILE the Municipal Facilities Committee report dated October 6, 2022 relative to a 
temporary space assignment of the 5th Floor Conference Center at 221 North Figueroa Street for use as 
swing space by the LADBS. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Not applicable 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on November 3, 2022, your Information, Technology, and General Services 
Committee considered a Municipal Facilities Committee report dated October 6, 2022 relative to a 
temporary space assignment of the 5th Floor Conference Center at 221 North Figueroa Street for use as 
swing space by the LADBS. After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee 
recommended that Council receive and file the report, inasmuch as the report is submitted for 
information only and no further Council action is necessary. This matter is now forwarded to the Council 
for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
RAMAN  YES 
BLUMENFIELD  YES 
PRICE  YES 
 
ME 11/3/22 

 
-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 


